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Introduction 
As the peak Aboriginal representative body in NSW, we are committed to securing the return of land and 
water to Aboriginal people. Our lands and waters are central to our being, and are essential to the spiritual, 
social, cultural and economic survival of our communities. NSWALC, and the network of 120 LALC’s across 
NSW, work to improve, protect and foster the best interests of all Aboriginal peoples in NSW. 
 
NSWALC, LALCs and Aboriginal people have long called for improved water management practices, 
involvement of Aboriginal people in water governance and decision-making, increased access to and 
ownership of water for Aboriginal peoples for cultural and economic purposes, and improved accountability, 
transparency and compliance.  
 
Maintaining spiritual and cultural relationships with land, water and Country are intertwined for Aboriginal 
peoples. The right to economically develop natural resources, consistent with cultural obligations, is also of 
significant importance.  
 
Closing the Gap 
NSWALC seeks to ensure that the NSW Government meets its commitments from the National Agreement on 
Closing the Gap (CtG). The CtG provides an important framework for governments to work in partnership with 
Aboriginal people to ensure we maintain distinctive cultural, spiritual, physical and economic relationships 
with water, and advance our rights and interests in water.  
 
All governments have committed to increasing Aboriginal water rights through specific CtG targets. NSWALC 
has previously recommended that this should include increasing the volume of water access entitlements 
allocated under state and territory water rights regimes to Aboriginal organisations, people and communities. 
 
The CtG NSW Implementation Plan3 includes four priority reforms which aim to change the way in which 
governments work with Aboriginal people, these are: 

1. Shared decision making 
2. Building the Aboriginal community sector 
3. Transforming mainstream institutions 
4. Data sharing 

 
Recommendation 1. 

• The NSW Government must ensure that the Reviews of the Water Sharing Plans align to Closing the 
Gap commitments including delivering social, cultural and economic outcomes for Aboriginal people. 

 
Engagement with Aboriginal People and Communities  
NSWALC notes that one of the key questions the NRC asks to be addressed in this review is, “to what extent 
do you believe the plan has contributed to Aboriginal cultural outcomes?” However, Water Sharing Plans 
present large gaps in engagement with Aboriginal peoples in water planning, and do not adequately reflect 
DPE’s commitment to work with Aboriginal communities4 in the development of these plans. Also noting 
DPE recognises that Aboriginal people have a spiritual, customary and economic relationship with water and 
can provide important insight into 'best practice' for natural resource management, NSWALC recommends 
that the NRC and DPE engage with LALCs and local Aboriginal people, to develop Water Sharing Plans.  
 

 
3 https://www.aboriginalaffairs.nsw.gov.au/media/website pages/closingthegap/nsw-implementation-plan/2022-24-
implementation-plan/NSW-Closing-the-Gap-Implementation-Plan-2022-2024.pdf 
4 https://www.industry.nsw.gov.au/water/plans-programs/water-sharing-plans/how-water-sharing-plans-work  






